
 

 

 

Lanesfield Primary School Newsletter  

Message from our Head Teacher  

     

Welcome back - can you believe it’s already been two weeks, where is the time    

going. Topic week was a great success and we have lots more to look forward to 

this term Kingswood, Ingestre hall and the London trip.   

Thank you for all the valuable feedback on the DDA questionnaire. I will be working 

with Mrs Martin and Mr Harrison from the LA to identify the next steps.   

The weather still continues to be a challenge so please continue to send in coats and 

let’s hope it takes a more positive turn soon.    

Finally, it is that time of year ‘SATS’. Year 6 parents will be receiving a letter inviting 

the children to SATs breakfast club during the next few weeks. This is a super time 

for the children to get together and have time to prepare but ease any nerves at the 

same time. Please bear this in mind - sleep is so important to young minds. It also       

ensures pupil wellbeing and helps us manage emotions. This year will be the first 

time that year 2 children do not have to complete SATs as they are no longer       

statutory. At Lanesfield, we will still complete a year 2 SATS assessment but this 

will be completed later in the term, in line with all other year groups 
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Diary Dates 

April 

24th/25th KS1 Residential visit 

29th April/1st May - LKS2 Residential visit 

 

May 

6th Bank Holiday 

7th Yellow Class Assembly 

13th/14th/15th/16th - Y6 SATs 

17th and 20th Y6 Bowling  

21st Singing in the Halls - Choir at Civic 

21st New to Nursery and Reception meetings 

Attendance 

• Whole of school: 94.77% 

• Orange 96.9% 

• Indigo 96.3% 

• Blue 95.2% 

• Purple 94.9% 

• Lilac 94.7% 

• Green 94.7% 

• Red 94.5% 

• Yellow 93.5% 

• Pink 93.2% 

• Butterfly 92.3% 

Our focus value this half term: 

Aspiration 

             Integrity 

                         Creativity 

                        Resilience 

Curiosity 

Happiness 
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On Friday afternoon the children in Red and Yellow family club had lots of fun     

doing activities linked to rain. They each had a go at painting a picture and      

making rain gauges so that we can measure the 

rainfall in this week's club.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Uniform Reminder 

As we move into Summer uniform, I would like to remind parents of our uniform 

policy. 

Girls can wear purple checked dresses.  All children can wear uniform grey shorts 

and polo shirts (without tie). 

 

•     Jewellery should not be worn (except for religious purposes).  The only 

      exception to this is small stud earrings which should be removed for PE for   

      safety reasons.   

• Children should not wear nail varnish or nail gels. 

• Long hair should be tied back. 

Midlands Air Ambulance - our charity of the 

year 

Thank you to all of our parents who       

donated on our Wear it Red day. 

Your support is very much appreciated. 
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Lateness in School 

We have seen an increasing number of children coming into school late. Children 

should be in classes between 08:30 and 08:40. 

Children arriving after this time are given a late mark.  This can impact heavily on 

learning as  being late 15 minutes 

a day means 10 days of learning 

are lost. 

Please ensure your child(ren)    

arrive at school on time every 

day. 

Please also note that only children 

who come to school after the gates 

have closed should enter through 

reception. 
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Well done to the following children who have received Merit Certificates 

 

For Homework: Jaxson, Jasmin, Aman, Joseph, Kornelia, Jodhveer, Kumba,              

Laya-Rae, Zenya, Gurveer, Leo C, Simeon, Teegan, Nevaeh, Inaaya, Sofia, Gracie,    

Alice. 

For Reading: Oliver, Deborah, Arianna, Shae, Sophia P, Melina, 

David, Amelia, Ellis, Harnoor, Keeley, Haroldas, Virasat, Rawdah, 

Semen, Tyler, Myra K, Anayah-Rae. 

Netball Match - Lanesfield vs Springvale 

 

On the 19th March, eight year 6 children took place in a netball match against 

Springvale primary school. At around 3 we went outside and did a bit of training to 

warm us up before Springvale arrived. Then we recapped our positions and where we 

could go. The whistle blew and the game officially began. In the first six minutes of the 

game Springvale scored a goal, but we started to make a come back with Sophia taking 

a shot and levelling the score. 

Then, as we got further into the 

game Springvale managed to score 

another two goals, then we started 

to make an attack with Elizabete 

scoring 3 goals in a row putting us 

ahead. Kimpreet got in on the     

action too after a couple of missed 

shots, her persistence paid off,    

finally securing a goal.  Then it 

came to the final quarter where we 

maintained our score, finishing 5-3 

to Lanesfield. 

Written by Gaurav and Sophia  

 
 
 
 

The Easter Bunny 

arrived in our 

Reception class 
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Lanesfield Y6 Leavers Hoodies 2024 

 

Available to order/pay via Parentmail.  

All children must have permission to have their names on the back of all hoodies 

within the number 24 (Regardless of whether you are purchasing one for your 

child) Without permission your child’s name will not be printed and any of their 

friends hoodies. Please give permission via Parentmail. 

Front of hoodie:        Back of Hoodie:                                                                

                                                                     

Spaces in our Nursery from September 

 

We have spaces in our Nursery from September for 3 year olds, we 

have both 15 and 30 hour places available.  If 

you have or know a younger child who is      

looking for a Nursery space then please come into 

school and collect an application form. 
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Blue Class Visit to Mandir 

 

This half term Yellow class are working on the story 

The Tiger Who Came To Tea. For their hook they had 

a tea party with the Tiger.   


